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  JOIN US WEEKLY FOR SERVICES 
Friday  evening     6:30 p.m. 

Saturday morning    9:15 a.m. 
Sunday morning     9:00 a.m. 

Daily Morning Minyan at B’nai Aviv  
Monday-Friday 7:30 a.m. 

 

Daily Minyan at Posnack JCC 
Monday-Friday 8:00 a.m. 

Monday-Thursday Evenings 7:30 p.m. 
Sunday Mornings 8:30 a.m. 

 



STEVE GREENSEID CATERING 
954 346-7545   fax 954 346-7546       e-mail: info@greenseidcatering.com  

 

Greenseid Catering can provide a wide variety of events from Shabbat Dinners, 
Kiddush Luncheons, weddings, and full evening events for any Simcha, offering 
innovative menus and competitive pricing for all events.  
 

They invite you to meet with them at any time to discuss your needs, and they look forward to 
making your event their highest priority. 
 

Contact:      Jon Greenseid  954-520-0811 (cell)  e-mail: jsg7763@aol.com      Richard Gil  954-825-1309  (cell) 

 

   Message from the  
           President 
      Aron Leibowich 
 

It has been a fantastic month at Bnai 
Aviv. Our Purim Carnival was an  
incredible success and all who  

attended had a fun time. This was followed by Purim itself and 
the Megillah reading as well as the Purim Play, “Star Wars - 
Mordecai Strikes Back.” It gave me so much nachas to see the 
Shul packed with standing room only and it made me feel 
even more privileged to be a part of our wonderful Bnai Aviv 
community. 
 
I am delighted to inform you that your Bnai Aviv Board of  
Directors has unanimously voted to approve the renovation of 
the Sanctuary, Ballroom and Multipurpose Room. Our thanks 
goes out to David and Cynthia Samson for their generous  
multi-year donation which has gone a long way to make this a 
reality. In addition I would like to thank Manny Synalovski, 
Past President and Architect extraordinaire for championing 

this project and guiding the Renovation Committee and the 
Board to ensure the best possible outcome. 
 
If you have not already purchased your tickets and  
participated in sponsoring the Youth Concert - HURRY!! This 
event will be sold out and will be the most incredible concert 
ever, featuring “Turnstiles the ultimate tribute to the music of 
Billy Joel.” Once again this event is being co-chaired by Paula 
and Paul Udell, who are doing an amazing job. A Yasher Koach 
to Bruce Greenberg who has yet again made an extremely 
generous donation making this event possible. 
 
As we get ready to wind down our fiscal year (through June 
30th), the budgeting process for next year has begun. This 
also marks the beginning of the process of selecting a new 
slate of officers to serve on the board starting on July 1st, 2016.  
 
If you are passionate about B’nai Aviv and interested in  
getting involved on the Board and/or any of our vital  
Committees, please contact Joel Nirenberg, chairman of our 
Nominating Committee, at jnirenberg@bnaiaviv.org. 
 

From the Interim  
Executive Director                                                                 

Allan  Ross 
 

I recently had the opportunity to attend 
the NAASE (North American Association 
of Synagogue Executives) annual  
international conference in Tampa,  
Florida.  While there, I had the pleasure 
of meeting again and speaking with 

Lynne Balaban, who will be assuming the position of  
Executive Director here at B’nai Aviv sometime during June.   
I want to let everyone know how delightful, personable, and 
professional I found her to be.  She is very excited about her 
new job, and B’nai Aviv will be in good hands!  
 
I know it seems like everything takes forever….but I want to 
assure everyone that all of our committees are working very 
hard to accomplish so many goals!  A redesign of our bima  
and ark in the sanctuary and the refurbishing of our social  
hall, multi-purpose room and sanctuary will all take place this  

summer.  We are still also anticipating the placement of our 
new memorial boards by this summer, and the many plaques 
that came over with our friends from Beth Ahm Israel will be 
installed well before the High Holy Days.   Our committees are 
made up of wonderfully talented congregants, designers and 
builders, who are going to do everything in their power to 
make sure that all of our projects are supervised properly and 
coordinated efficiently.   Families with B’nai Mitzvah or other 
simchas next year are going to be thrilled and excited with 
how our synagogue is going to look.   
 
I also want to thank everyone for their good wishes as Benita 
and I celebrated our 50th anniversary on Shabbat March 12th.  
A special thanks to the Clive and Linda Verblow for their  
special gift to us, to Rabbi Watstein for his very kind and 
meaningful words, and to the “tall guys” who had to hold up 
the Huppah for so long!  It was a Shabbat that Benita and I will 
always remember. 
 
As always, I look forward to seeing you all in shul! 

mailto:info@greenseidcatering.com
mailto:jsg7763@aol.com
mailto:jnirenberg@bnaiaviv.org


Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

     1 
 
Gesher 8th Grade 
Convention 
 
Shabbat Eve     
Services 6:30 pm 

 
 
 
 

2 
 
Gesher 8th Grade 
Convention 
 
Alex Cohen B/M 
 
Jr. Congregation 
10:00 am 
 
Shabbat Services 
9:15 am 

3 
 
Gesher 8th Grade 
Convention 
 
Religious School 
9:00 am 
 
“Mitzvah Meals” 
9:30 am 

4 
 
ECEC Teacher  
Appreciation Week 

5 
 
Religious School 
4:30 pm 
 
Kadima 6:30 pm 
 
The  
“Real Passover” 
Class  7:00 pm 

 
 

6 
 
Torah Talk  
12:00 noon 
 
USY 6:30 pm 

7 
 
ECEC at Cantor 
Senior Center  
10:00 am 
 
Hebrew High     
6:30 pm 

8 
 
Tot Shabbat     
Dinner 5:30 pm 
 
3rd-5th Grades 
Shabbat Dinner   
7:30 pm 
 
Shabbat Eve     
Services 6:30 pm 

9 
 
Sara & Rachel Beer 
B/M 
 
“Mishpachat    
Minyan” 10:30 am 
 
Shabbat Services 
9:15 am 

10 
 
Religious School 
9:00 am 
 
Chalutzim         
11:30 am 
 
Youth Concert 
“Turnstiles”      
5:00 pm 

11 12 
 
Religious School 
4:30 pm 
 
Kadima 6:30 pm 
 
U.S. Holocaust  
Museum Program 
7:00 pm 

13 
 
Torah Talk 12:00 
noon 
 
USY 6:30 pm 
 
Executive Board 
7:00 pm 

14 
 
Hebrew High     
6:30 pm 
 
Sisterhood       
Chocolate Seder 
7:00 pm 

15 
 
Shabbat Eve     
Services 6:30 pm 
 
USY Regional   
Convention 

16 
 
Kayla Alhadeff & 
Lauren Sachs B/M 
 
Shabbat Services 
9:15 am 
 
USY Regional   
Convention 

17 
 
Religious School 
9:00 am 
 
Religious School 
Talent Show      
1:00 pm 
 
USY Regional   
Convention 

18 19 
 
Religious School 
4:30 pm 
 
Kadima 6:30 pm 

20 
 
ECEC Model  Seder 
10:00 am 
 
Torah Talk  
12:00 noon 
 
USY 6:30 pm 
 

Board of Directors 
7:00 pm 

21 
 
Hebrew High     
6:30 pm 

22 
 

 
ECEC Noon  
Dismissal 
 
Shabbat Eve     
Services 6:00 pm 
 
B’nai Aviv First 
Night Seder       
6:45 pm 

23 
 
Shabbat and  
Pesach Services 
9:15 am 
 

Passover  
First Day 
 
Jr. Congregation 
10:00 am 

24 
 
Pesach 2nd Day, 
Services 9:15 am 
 
No Religious School 
Today 
 

Passover  
Second Day 

25 
 
Hol Hamoed     
Pesach 
 
No ECEC Today 

26 
 
Hol Hamoed     
Pesach 
 
No ECEC Today 
 
No Religious School  
Today 

27 
 
Hol Hamoed     
Pesach 
 
No ECEC Today 

28 
 
Hol Hamoed     
Pesach 
 
No ECEC Today 

29 
 
Passover  
7th Day,  

Services 9:15 am 
 
No ECEC Today 
 
Shabbat Services 
6:30 pm 

30 
 
Passover  
8th Day,  

Services 9:15 am,  

Yizkor 

April Calendar 



Upcoming B’nai Mitzvah 

Alex Payton Cohen will be called to the Torah as a Bar Mitzvah on April 2, 2016.  Alex will be sharing his spe-

cial day with his parents Lara and Michael, brothers Ethan and Jared, grandparents Peggy and Marshall Cohen 
and Leonard and Marlene Eisner, and aunts, uncles, great aunts, great uncles and cousins, and with family and 
friends from near and far.  Alex began his education in the B’nai Aviv program when he was two years old and is 
now a seventh grader at Falcon Cove Middle School.  He enjoys playing basketball, baseball, flag football and 
golf.  Alex has been active in the Kehillah Club at B'nai Aviv for the past three years, and this has been a            
rewarding and educational opportunity for not only Alex but for our entire family.  Alex opened his heart 
throughout the events and had the chance to share special moments with organizations and individuals who 

needed it most.  Our family would like to thank Rabbi Adam, Cantor Bill and Sol Hettena for their guidance and wisdom as they  
caringly helped Alex accomplish this momentous achievement.  Growing up in the warmth of the B’nai Aviv community has been 
an invaluable part of who Alex has become.  We are grateful that our children are being raised in such a special community and we 
thank everyone for their always present love and support of our family. We are so overjoyed and look forward to share this special 
day in our lives with family and friends.  Mazal tov, Alex! We are so proud of you and we love you so much! 

Rachel Leah Beer is honored to share this meaningful occasion with her synagogue, community, family, and 

friends. Growing up in Weston, Rachel has made life-long relationships through her involvement at B’nai Aviv. 
From Preschool through Kadima, her experiences have shaped her life. Rachel is a seventh grader at Falcon 
Cove Middle School. Some of her favorite things include summers at Camp Blue Star, hanging out with friends, 
and spending time with her family. Rachel is sharing this day with her twin sister, Sara. Her family Becca, Adam, 
Jennifer, and her dog Chip are all so proud of her accomplishments. 

Kayla Rose Alhadeff will be called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah on April 16, 2016.  Kayla will be sharing this 

special occasion with her parents, Marisel and Tony, her siblings, Jacob, Leah and Maya, as well as her            
grandparents, uncles, aunts, cousins, teammates and friends.  Kayla is a 7th grade student at Falcon Cove.  She 
loves      playing competitive volleyball and spending time with her teammates and friends.  She also enjoys going 
to     Miami Hurricanes sporting events, and being creative with photography and videos.  Kayla has been          
attending B’nai Aviv since the age of two and we would like to thank all of the wonderful teachers and               
administrators who have contributed to her Jewish education over the years.  We also want to thank Rabbi 

Watstein, Cantor Lieberman, and Sol Hettena for their role in making Kayla’s preparation a meaningful experience.   We are very 
proud of Kayla for all her hard work and for the great daughter, sister, friend, and person she has become.   

Lauren Sophia Sachs will be called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah on Saturday April 16, 2016. Sharing in this    

wonderful day are her parents, Marji and Eric Sachs, her grandparents, Arthur and Eileen Purisch and Marvin and 
Judy Sachs, aunts, uncles, cousins, friends and her two rescue puppies, Jett & Roxie. Lauren is a 7th grade student at 
Falcon Cove Middle School. She enjoys exploring her creativity by taking many beautiful photographs.  She is very 
much looking forward to spending her 5th summer at her “Home Away From Home” in North Carolina at Blue Star 
Camps, where she has made very close, life-long friends!  For her Mitzvah Project, Lauren participated in The Walk 
for The Animals and raised much needed funds for the homeless animals at The Humane Society of Broward     
County. She wishes to thank Laurie, Cantor Bill and Rabbi Watstein for all of the guidance they have shown her as 
she prepared for this momentous occasion!      

Sara Jesse Beer has been waiting for this day for what seems like forever! She has made B’nai Aviv her home 

by creating close friendships and being an active member of her synagogue community.  Sara, a seventh grader 
at Falcon Cove Middle School, enjoys attending Kadima Convention and events, summers at Camp Blue Star, 
spending time in North Carolina, cooking with her grandma, and just hanging out. Although you would never 
know they are twins, Sara is happy to share her simcha with her twin sister Rachel. Adam, Jennifer, Becca, and 
her dog Chip are thrilled to support Sara as she comes to the Torah. 



 

You Can Have an Aliyah  
on Shabbat!   

 

 
Although there is usually  
a Bar or Bat Mitzvah each  
Shabbat, the first aliyah is  

always reserved for the  
congregation.   

 
If you would like this Aliyah, 

please call the  
synagogue office  

two to three weeks  
prior to the  

requested date. 

Call Us! 
 

We rely on our synagogue members, their friends and families to let us know when someone is  
hospitalized, suffering any illness, or bereavement.  The clergy would also like to hear the good 

news, such as celebrating a birth, graduation, special anniversary or birthday, promotion, honor, or 
any other simcha.  In order to better keep everyone informed,  please share this  

information with us by calling the office at 954-384-8265.   Thank you for your help! 

 

A Speedy Recovery To . . .  
 

Ruth Lubin 
 

Ryan Browdy 
 

Philip Greenfield 
 

Lillian Morris 
 

Lynda Kosoy 
 

Sandra Margolis 
 

Harold Sloane 
 

Phyllis Millman 
 

Cy Gruberg 
 

Merger/Integration Update 
Jonathan Andron 

 

This Merger/Integration Update is designed to keep you up to 
date with the ongoing integration of our two  kehilot.  While 
the merger became official back in June and much has been 
done already there is still more on the horizon.  Many former 
BAI faces abound in all  corners of the  synagogue; Religious 
school, Men's club, Sisterhood, Hazak, and Youth, and can be 
seen regularly in attendance at  Minyan, Friday night/Saturday 
morning services and on Yom Tov. 
 
This year's Board of Trustees includes 3 former BAI members 
and enjoys regular contributions from many former BAI   
presidents.  Speaking of presidents, the hallway across from 
the synagogue office now proudly displays pictures of all the  
former presidents in a chronological history. Of course all 
past presidents were honored on Kol Nidre as well. 
 
Some other things you may have noticed: 
 
 

* The BAI menorah above the door as you enter the  
        sanctuary 
*  The use of the Sim Shalom prayerbooks for Saturday   
    Morning Shabbat services 
*   The Social Action sandwich making program on the   
      first  Sunday morning of each month 
*   Membership Shabbat services were held that included 20   
      year, 15 year, and 10 year BAI families as well as those  
      from B'nai Aviv 
*   Selichot on the Beach service 
*   The Daily B’nai Aviv Community Minyan being held at the  
      David Posnack JCC 
*   This Merger/Integration Update in the synagogue bulletin  
 
Coming soon: 
*    Yellow candle program for Yom Hashoah 
*    The sanctuary remodeling this summer will include some  
       familiar stained glass 
*     Outreach to former BAI members about their B’nai Aviv  
        experience 
*      Memorial plaques in the sanctuary 
*     Tree of life in the lobby 



 Passover Guide 
 

To access the special Passover Guide prepared by the Rabbinical Assembly, 
please click on the link below. 

 

Directions:  Please Hold Down the CONTROL Key on your keyboard and click on the link below. 
 

rabbinicalassembly.org/pesah-guide   
 

B’nai Aviv Members in Cuba! 

A beautiful Megillah handmade by Laurie Kandel’s 3rd grade 
religious school class was presented to the Jewish Communities 
of Santa Clara, Cienfuegos and Santa Espiritu, Cuba by B’nai Aviv 
members Sharon Gilbert, Mark Gilbert, Patty Etkin, Bobby  
Goldberg and Louise Allen while on a Jewish educational tour of 
Cuba.  The hamentaschen for the celebration were triangular 
fried wontons! 
 
The children, in their Purim costumes, where thrilled to receive 
the Megillah that told the story of Queen Esther in Spanish.  The 
communities are notable in their efforts to retain their Jewish 
heritage despite their small size and lack of things we take for 
granted like Rabbis, Cantors, kosher food and Passover  
supplies.   
 
A mohel is brought in from South America  to  
perform Brit Milahs.  Temple Beth Shalom in Havana is  

impressive with Shabbat services conducted in Hebrew by  
teenagers with a lot of ruach.  With support of the American and 
Canadian Jewish Communities, the Cuban youth have been able 
to attend the Macabee Games in Israel, Birthright and Jewish 
leadership programs in the US.  With their determination, there 
is hope that the Cuban Jewish communities will survive. 

 
 

http://rabbinicalassembly.org/pesah-guide






Youth Department 
  Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 

 
We are extremely excited for all the  
upcoming programs for USY, Kadima, and 
Chalutzim. March was surely a blast.  

Chalutzim had an amazing time at Planet Air. The Purim Carnival 
was better than ever. From hair braiding to balloon making to 
hamster balls, and the icee truck, this was surely an awesome 
carnival. A huge thank you to Debbie Marcus for helping to 
bring all the new attractions to the carnival. Thank you to Paul 
Udell for his continued effort every year in cooking the hot 
dogs. Thank you to all the youth staff for their constant help as 
always. Thank you to Phil Reis for lending us his tent year after 
year. 

April is going to be awesome! USY will be attending their  
annual Regional Convention. This year it will be in Tampa and 
we are excited for the change in venue. Kadima will be having 
many great programs including the popular BAUSY Bowl.  
Chalutzim will be going Ice Skating early in the month. Check 
your calendar for many more exciting events. 
 
On Sunday, April 10th will be our major youth concert featuring 
"Turnstiles" in memory of David Lindenbaum and to benefit our 
youth scholarship fund. This event is sure to be extraordinary. 
Please purchase your tickets right away. 
 
SAVE THE DATE!!!  Sunday, May 15th is this year's end of the 
year Youth Banquet. When you receive your invitation, be sure 
to sign up your entire family for this wonderful, annual event 
culminating the year. I hope to see everyone soon.  

 

Your Ad Can Be Placed Right Here! 
 

Or, It Might Appear  
Anywhere in this Bulletin! 

 
Call the Office if you are Interested! 



Be a Kiddush Sponsor   
 

We Invite you to Sponsor our Weekly Shabbat Kiddush         Birthday?  Anniversary?  Upcoming Wedding?  
 

Celebrate by being a co-sponsor of our weekly Kiddush on Saturday morning after services.    
Full Sponsorship of a Kiddush when there is no B’nai Mitzvah is $500.   

Simply call the office and let us know!  Also Sponsor a “Lunch & Learn” for $1,000. 

Men’s Club News  
Andy Lessem, President 

 

On Tuesday night, March 7th, Men’s Club  
prepared the mailing of the Yom Hashoah 

Yellow Candles, which are given to everyone in the  
congregation.  We thank Todd Morchelies and the USY for 
their help!  They did a great job! 



Purim Carnival 2016 



Purim Megillah Reading 2016 

















 

In Loving Memory  
of Caring Individuals  

who Remembered B’nai Aviv in their Wills 
 

Lillian Chasin       
Arthur Ginsburg 

Caryn Zadik 

The Deadline for the  
May Bulletin  

is  
Wednesday, April 20th,  

5:00 p.m.                                 
 

Send your articles, photos,  
flyers, etc. to 

aross@bnaiaviv.org 







Pre-Planning is a Gift You Give  
Your Children 

 

 
Cemetery Plots are Available at  

Menorah Gardens, 21100 West Griffin 
Rd., Southwest Ranches 
For B’nai Aviv Members,  

$2,000.00 per plot  
 

Payment Plan Available:   
 

For more information call the  
Executive Director, 954-384-8265   

 
 

Call Menorah Gardens for 
25% Discount on other  

Merchandise & Services 
Laurie Dockler 954-385-9514 

 

JFS Indigent Burial Program 
The Torah says to show respect for the dead, “kavod ha-met” and to comfort 
the living,  “nihum avelim.”  Unfortunately, there are those in the Broward 
Jewish community whose assets are too small to pay for a burial. Many of 
them have no family. The Jewish Family Service Indigent Burial Program  
ensures that these Jewish souls have a Jewish funeral.  
 

We rely heavily on the generosity of our Jewish community for burial plots to 
help families meet the demands of Halacha and our Jewish heritage. We 
need your help. 
 

We conduct a thorough assessment of every deceased and their immediate 
family to determine the need, so that we may ensure only those who would 
not be otherwise able to receive a proper burial are considered. Yet we are 
falling short.  
 

Please help us to fulfill the law for the least of us, for the last mitzvah they 
we can provide them. Call Susan Panzer, Director of Volunteer Services at 
Jewish Family Service, 954-370-2140.  

Leave a Legacy to B’nai Aviv 
 

Wills & Bequests 
 

If you have a personal interest in enhancing the B’nai Aviv  
experience for future generations, a planned bequest in your 
Will is something you should think about. When you want to 
reduce or even eliminate your final income taxes a well planned  
charitable bequest is ideal. You can make a gift in your Will, 
maintain financial security during life and disinherit the taxman. 
 

Gifts by Will are becoming more popular, and we hope that an 
increasing number of people will include B’nai Aviv as a  
beneficiary. It is one way to support B’nai Aviv when it might 
not be financially possible during your working or retirement 
years, A bequest is a revocable gift that can be amended at any 
time. Charitable gifts made in a Will are deemed made in the 
year of death. The charitable tax credit is therefore received by 
the estate and can offset any tax owing from the estate. 
 

If you are about to draft a Will or make changes to your current 
Will, your lawyer can include a bequest to B’nai Aviv. You can 
leave a specific amount, a particular asset, a percentage of the 
value of your estate or the residue of your estate after all other 
bequests have been made. 
 

The easiest and least expensive way to make a small change in 
your existing will is to add a codicil. The codicil will retain all the 
provisions of your will, except those which are modified by this 
addition. If you already have a will and are considering a bequest 
to B’nai Aviv, the addition of a codicil should be discussed with 
your lawyer.  
 

 

Gifts of Life Insurance 
 

A gift of life insurance presents you with an opportunity to 
make a significant future gift to benefit B’nai Aviv, while  
enjoying current and/or future tax savings. It is an economical 
way to give a larger and more lasting gift at a fraction of the 
ultimate value from disposable income. A gift of life insurance is 
also an ideal way for you to support a particular area of interest 
and/or program at B’nai Aviv, at a level that may not be possible 
by any other means. 
 

Giving a gift of life insurance is a wonderful way to show you 
care. This type of gift often allows a person of modest means to 
make a donation much larger than they might have been able to 
make during their lifetime.  Instead of contributing annually to 
B’nai Aviv, a donor directs funds to insurance premiums. As 
such you would receive a charitable receipt for each premium  
payment made. A gift of this type generates immediate and 
future tax relief for a donor and does not diminish your estate. 
 

You can also transfer ownership of an existing policy to B’nai 
Aviv. Donors considering the transfer of a life insurance policy 
should obtain professional advice concerning the income tax 
consequences of such a transfer. 
 

You can take out a new policy, making B’nai Aviv the owner and/
or beneficiary. If B’nai Aviv is named both the owner and  
beneficiary, you will receive a charitable receipt for paid premi-
ums; if B’nai Aviv is named beneficiary only, your estate will  
receive a charitable receipt for the full value of the gift. 
 

For further information on a legacy gift, please contact Allan 
Ross, Executive Director in confidence at (954) 384-8265 or  
e-mail aross@bnaiaviv.org. 

Important Notice! 
 

If you are NOT receiving the  
WEEKLY ENUZ from B’nai Aviv, please send your email  

address to aross@bnaiaviv.org  



Yahrzeit  Fund 
 

In Memory Of 
 
 Sam Grungold, beloved father 
 Abraham Grungold 
 Ruth Simon, beloved mother 
 Arnie Simon 
 Harold Zeveloff, beloved father 
 Barbara Eliel 
 Abe Freedman, beloved grandfather 
 Brian Freedman 
 Yehudit Levy, beloved mother 
 Bruce Levy 
 Irving fisher, beloved father 
 Donald Fisher 
 Barbara Fisher, beloved wife 
 Donald Fisher 
 Elfriede Weiss, beloved mother 
 Dorrit Zobel 
 Raymond Henry, beloved father 
 Edward Henry 
 Allen Baron, beloved husband 
 Estelle Baron 
 Martha Blumenfeld, beloved mother 
 Frieda Caldes 
 Susan Davidson, beloved mother 
 Helene Cohen 
 Pearl Kramer, beloved sister 
 Howard Androphy 
 Stanley Bush, beloved father 
 Howard Bush 
 Debbie Greenberg, beloved mother 
 Howard Greenberg 
 Sol Pomerantz, beloved father 
 Howard Pomerantz 
 Anne F. Goldberg, beloved mother 
 Irvin Goldberg 
 Gus Goldberg, beloved father 
 Irvin Goldberg 
 Joe Nevel, beloved brother 
 Jeanne Finkelstein 
 Ben Zaks, beloved father 
 Jerry Zaks 
 Marilyn Berry Winston, beloved sister 
 and aunt 
 Joan Jacowitz & Louise Allen 
 Harold Kay, beloved father 
 Karen Saster 
 Max Cohen, beloved father 
 Karl Cohen 
 Milton Linker, beloved father 
 Lori Green 
 Morris Schwartzman, loved father in‑law 
 Marilyn Schwartzman 
 Sol Pomerantz, beloved husband 
 Marjorie Pomerantz 
 Jacob Gutt, beloved father 
 Mark Gutt 
 Pauline Mayo, beloved mother 
 Mildred Raps 
 Esther Blaut, beloved mother 
 Milton Blaut 
 

 Ida Levy, beloved mother 
 Myrna Hert 
 Sallee Salomon, beloved father 
 Nancy Goldberg 
 Sydney Levy, beloved uncle 
 Pam Lipschitz 
 Mark Bonawitz, beloved husband 
 Paula Bonawitz 
 Fanny Salm, beloved mother 
 Ralph Salm 
 David Kirshen, beloved son 
 Robert & Anita Kirshen 
 Sidney Schulman, beloved father 
 Roni Gilden 
 Harry Stone and Louis Sundel 
 Sandra Sundel 
 Becky Leventhal, beloved grandmother 
 Saul Shechter 
 Carl Kissiloff, beloved father 
 Selma Forman 
 Abraham Friedman, beloved father 
 Shelly Edelson 
 Nathan Rottblatt, beloved father 
 Stephen Rottblatt 
 Sylvia Ginsberg, beloved mother 
 Stuart & Sandra Harris 
 Susan Bodner Etkin, beloved wife 
 William Etkin 

  

Temple Fund 
  

     Get Well Soon to 
 
 Herbert Haft 
 Sidney Aronoff 
 Sid Aronoff 
 your friends from Hazak of B'nai Aviv 
 Phyllis Millman 
 your friends from Hazak of B'nai Aviv 
 

 In Honor of 

 
 a Misheberach 
 Ena Rottblatt 
 Lee Friedel's birthday 
 Gail & Kerry Kuhn 
 the 50th wedding anniversary of Benita 
 and Allan Ross 
 Joan and Stanley Cohen 
 Judith Schwab 
 Sonia & Howard Androphy on their  
 anniversary 
 Sidney Aronoff 
 

 In Memory of 

 
 Rae Schneeweiss, beloved mother of 
 Audrey Goldstein 
 David & Eleanor Morris 
 Stella Seigel 
 Howard & Lisa Greenberg 
 Jacob Stateman 
 Howard & Lisa Greenberg 
 

 Ruth Lipschitz, beloved sister of Betty 
 Davitz and Shirley Golen 
 Jerome & Gloria Ladau 
 the mother of Sandor Magnes 
 Jerome & Gloria Ladau 
 the sister of Cynthis Wisotsky 
 Jerome & Gloria Ladau 
 Jack Levin, beloved husband of Joan 
 Levin 
 Sheila and Ronald Friedel 
 

 Thank You 
 

 for the Cooper City minyan 
 Marc Kaprow 
 

 With Appreciation 

 
 on attending services at B'nai Aviv, as a 
 Snowbird 
 Ida Drucker 

 

Youth Scholarship Fund 
 

 In Honor of 
 

 the Bar Mitzvah of Aaron Fintz 
 Dale and Mark Kotler & family 
 the Bat Mitzvah of Lexine Packer 
 Dale and Mark Kotler & family 
 the Bat Mitzvah of Tori Schlossman 
 Dale and Mark Kotler & family 
 

 In Memory of 
 

 David, beloved brother of Joanie Joseph 
 Norman & Ruth Krameisen 
 David, beloved son and brother of  
 Barbara Joseph 
 Norman & Ruth Krameisen 
 Joan Markson, beloved sister 
 Ruth Krameisen 
 Barbara Stein, beloved sister 
 Ruth Krameisen 
 Nathan Mintz, beloved father 
 Ruth Krameisen 
 

Social Action Fund 
  

     In Honor of 
 

 the 50th wedding anniversary of Benita 
 and Allan Ross 
 Ben & Cyndi Schulman 
 

 In Memory of 

 
 Anne Watstein, beloved grandmother of 
 Rabbi Adam Watstein 
 Lee & Lanee Friedel 
 Ruth Lipschitz, beloved sister of Betty 
 Davitz and Shirley Golen 
 Lee & Lanee Friedel 
 Allan Lichtenstein 
 Steven & Susan Kass 
 Max Levine 
 Steven & Susan Kass 

Contributions, February 13  -  March 22, 2016 



Welcome New Members 
 
 
 
 
 

Joel and Iree Higer-Aronowicz 
Haivery,  Gabriella, and Mayan 

 
Welcome Back ! 

Dirk and Lorrie Fleischman and Haley 
(Seasonal Membership) 

 

 Mazal Tov To . . . . 
 

 

Shirley and Selig Golen, on the upcoming 
marriage of their granddaughter  

Tiffany Glick to Mark Pinkert 
 

Jane and Bruce Levy, on the upcoming  
marriage of their son  

Jonathan Sasson to Lisa Bagdasarian 
 

Jay and Ellen Cohen, on the upcoming  
naming of their granddaughters 

Sincere Condolences To . . . . 
 

Wendy Ginsburg, on the passing of her  
husband, Seth Ginsburg 

 
Russel and Shuly Bernstein, on the passing of 

their brother-in-law, Seth Ginsburg 
 

Jonathan Andron, on the passing of his  
beloved mother, Goldie Andron 

 
May the families be comforted along with all 

other mourners in Zion and Jerusalem 

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 
 

In Honor of 
 
 our son Jacob's Bar Mitzvah 
 Bradley & Tracey Horwitz 
 

In Memory of 
 
 Anne Watstein, beloved grandmother of 
 Rabbi Adam Watstein 
 Scott & Esther Cohen 
 

With Appreciation 
 
 to Rabbi Watstein 
 Sidney Aronoff 
 

With gratitude 
 
 to Rabbi Watstein.  We are so thankful to 
 have you in our lives.  Your patience,  
 wisdom, compassion, guidance and love 
 were true blessings in our time of grief 
 the Morgan family 

 
Cantor's Discretionary Fund 

 

In Honor of 
 

 our son Jacob's Bar Mitzvah 
 Bradley & Tracey Horwitz 
 

With Appreciation 
 
 to Cantor Lieberman 
 Sidney Aronoff 

With gratitude 
 
 to Cantor Lieberman.  We are so thankful 
 to have you in our lives.  Your  
 patience, wisdom, compassion, guidance 
 and love were true blessings in our time  
 of grief 
 the Morgan family 
 

Religious School Scholarship Fund 
  

In Honor of 
   
 Login Seelig's Bar Mitzah 
 Cookie and Mark Silver 
 
 
 

Contributions, February 13  -  March 22, 2016 

Sisterhood is Looking For 
Your Family’s Favorite  

Old World Dessert Recipe 
 
Sisterhood would like to create 
some very special desserts for 
our Shabbat Onegs, desserts that 
come from our Jewish heritage.    
 
Does your family have a special 
dessert made by your mother, 
bubbe or great aunt?   Is there a 
dessert that brings back special 
memories of Shabbat with your 
family or special friends, or a holi-
day dinner?  Do you have any old 

Jewish Cookbook or Survivor 
Cookbook with a recipe that you 
have been wanting to try?  If you 
do, please send the recipe to 
Corinna Black at 
cblack71@yahoo.com or Louise 
Allen at louisejfl@gmail.com and 
include the story of your  
family – and why the recipe is 
special to you.   
 
We will then use your recipe to 
create a wonderful dessert for 
our Friday night Oneg Shabbat, 
and the whole  congregation will 
get to enjoy your delicious treat! 
 

mailto:cblack71@yahoo.com
mailto:louisejfl@gmail.com


4-1 
Daniel & Deborah Stermer 

 

4-2  
Howard & Michelle Seelig 

4-3  
Mark & Adrian Nemet 

 

4-4 
Wallace & Anita Blitz 
Robert & Stephanie  

Franco 
 

4-5  
Jonathan & Diana Blatter 
John & Faith Greenfield 

 

4-8  
Nathan & Sandra Leder 

 

 

4-9  
Arthur & Rachel Heller 

Anthony & Suzanne  
Tavolacci 

 

4-11  
Jim & Minda Hampel 

Martin & Elena Barasch 
 

4-12  
Adam & Alison Friedman 

 

4-15  
Arnold & Diane Simon 

John & Sandi Flint 
Sylvan & Ruth Goldin 

4-16  
Joseph & Cherie Lipsky 

 

4-17  
Marc & Deborah Miller 

Danny & Shannon Tuaty 
 

4-20  
Craig & Ginny Toll 

 

4-22  
Barry & Leigh Schein 

Howard & Nan Samson 
 

 
 

4-25  
Jonathan & Jennifer  

Piderit 
Gary & Tammie Bell 

 

4-27  
Robert & Debra Gluck 

 

4-28  
Stephen & Ena Rottblatt 

Michael & Jean Davenport 
 

4-29  
Jack & Sandra Heda 
Daniel & Ellen Willis 

April Anniversaries 

4-1  
Jillian Hass 
Amy Sion 

Richard Klassman 
Douglas Sandler 

Emmanuel Herzog 
Sandra Turnauer 

Scott Daub 
Elana Bush 

Barbara Hunter 
Derek Nirenberg 

Iris Wolinsky 
 

4-2  
Mitchell Levy 

Michelle Seidle 
Steven Brenners 
Arlene Bacharach 

Lara Cohen 
Emily Ankus 
Susan Kass 

Kendall Cohen 
Joshua Fisher 

Ralph Salm 
Lindsay Freer 

 

4-3  
Sharyn Orlan 

Adam Herman 
Jill Greenstein-Fine 
Pennie Goldmann 

Alex Cohen 
Jacob Birke 
Talia Mizrahi 

Joshua Lederberger 
 

4-4  
Donna Davis 

Henry Bullock 
Craig Toll 

Tracey Horwitz 
4-5  

Allison Cohen 
Morgan Isbitts 

Joel Kulwin 
Sam Schulman 

Brooke Behar 
Steven Marhee 
Howard Steirn 

Liana Braun 
Sari Lipschitz 
Evan Flechner 

Samantha Roberts 
Stephanie Goldberg 

Julie Steirn 
 

4-6  
Bari Bresalier 
Muriel Sashin 
Zachary Fine 

Melanie Hochsztein 
 

4-7  
Abraham Nezvadovitz 

Erica Feinman 
Todd Schwartz 

Shirel Baumgartner 
Samantha Winder 
Jason Rosenberg 

Marla Gross 
Jason Shofnos 

 

4-8  
Brett Gorfinkel 

Warren Grossman 
Alex Rudolph 

Malorie Greenberg 
Sheldon Evans 

Gayle Green 
Jessica Zamd 

Rachel Birdsong 
Logan Seelig 

4-9  
Frederick Herman 
Hilary Leibowitz 
Eva Synalovski 
Devon Cohen 

Jacquelyn Linevsky 
Nadia Silva 

Nicole Rubinsztain 
Riva Wohl 

Karen Borushok 
 

4-10  
Suzanne Blaut 

Ben Rogoff 
Karen Anuar 
Moshe Anuar 
Alyssa Salbe 
Rachel Daub 

Michele Lender 
 

4-11  
David Braverman 
Charles Rothman 
Stuart Lieberman 

Roman Skylar 
Henry Glick 

 

4-12  
Bruce Weinberg 

Gary Fine 
Tony Kushnir 

Mona Jungermann 
Alexandra Mishiev 

Deborah Green 
 

4-13  
Nathan Avrunin 

Eileen Higer 
Devra Mintz 

Shelly Edelson 
 

4-14  
Eliot Tillinger 

Robert Comora 
Marc Leach 

Zach Finkelstein 
Nathaniel Selub 

Barbara Freeman 
Kyra Samson 

Charlene Olicker 
Lexine Packer 

Raquel Linevsky 
 

4-15  
Stephen Horwitz 

Rachel Fleischman 
Martin Schwartz 

Joshua Skylar 

Neil Natkow 
Juli Pelegrin 

Lisa Zalis 
 

4-16  
Amy Levine 

Danny Comer 
Ruth Lubin 

Robert Goldberg 
Scott Whiteman 

Bernard Burk 
Melissa Diamond 
David Rosenberg 

Jack Fintz 
 

4-17  
Allison Greenfield 

Susan Cohen 
Ben Schulman 
Cobi Gardner 

David Shenassa 
Philip Freinberg 

Alexa Morchelies 
Levi Mizrachi 

Rona Kamenetsky 
 

4-18  
Carol Spiegel 
Aaron Willis 

 

4-19  
Eric Finkelstein 

Avra Wacks 
Lyle Shapiro 

Zeff Ross 
Bertha Nesselroth 

Bryce Daub 
 

4-20  
Scott Silver 

Arnold Simon 
Richard Edelman 

Karen Rose 
Eli Racko 

Jenna Hampel 
Georgina Friend 

Roberta Pakowitz 

4-20 
Jordana Hass 

 

4-21  
Frieda Caldes 
Howard Bush 

Melissa Klassman 
Karen Zall 

Ilan Goldmann 
Selig Golen 

Eric Solomon 
Ian Hartman 

 

4-22 
 Benjamin Eiglarsh 

Jeremy Cohen 
Liroan Werba 

Charles Eiglarsh 
 

4-23  
Robert Soloff 

Daniel Greenberg 
Marion Golen 

 

4-24 
Laurence Zieper 

Felicia Smith 
 

4-25  
Rachel Levy 

Maya Levinson 
Andrew Brody 

Juliet Bell 
Haivery Cutting 

Joseph Glick 
Charlee Gamberg 

 

4-26  
Shrin Rostamian 

Steven Bookbinder 
Doris Uncyk 

 

4-27 
Karen Birke 

Ari Paget 
Michael Rothman 

Jay Martus 
Mark Gilbert 
Randall Califf 

4-27 
Susan Koenig 

 

4-28  
Joshua Gordon 
Ayden Kostzer 

Camilla Pavajeau 
Jeremy Moskowitz 

Danielle Sanders 
Joseph Salamon 

Adrian Nemet 
Robert Rothfield 

Cynthia Rabinovitz 
 

4-29  
Joshua Friend 

Martin Fine 
Susan Lichtenstein 

 

4-30  
Shari Kalkstein 
Joel Aronowicz 

Ingrid Fils Rakusin 
Arthur Jacowitz 
Lisa Synalovski 
Matthew Sadek 

Robin Kaye 
Julie Rosner 
Carly Rosner 

Brian Toll 

April Birthdays 

Be sure to let 
the office 

know  
if we’ve 

missed your 
name this 

month. 



 
 
 
B’nai Aviv  
  1410 Indian Trace 
   Weston, Florida 33326 
   Phone 954-384-8265 
   Fax 954-384-0352 
   ECEC Phone 954-384-6605 
   Youth Phone 954-349-1USY 
 
Synagogue Office Hours: 
   Monday-Thursday 9:00 a.m. -  5:00 p.m. 
   Friday 9:00 a.m. -  3:00 p.m. 
   www.bnaiaviv.org 
   Like us on Facebook 
   Follow us on Twitter 
 
Professional Staff 
   Rabbi Adam Watstein 
   Cantor William C. Lieberman 
   Allan E. Ross, Interim Executive Director 
   Eliot Tillinger, Education Director 
   Sabrina Mueller, ECEC Director 
   Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 
   Sol Hettena, Ritual Director 
 
Officers 
   Aron Leibowich, President 
   Jennifer Beer, Executive V.P. 
   Eric Schlossman, Education V.P. 
   Kurt Wasser, ECEC V.P. 
   David Smith, Ritual V.P.  
   Scott Daub, Personnel V.P. 
   Rich Cohen, Membership V.P. 
   Rosalyn Sanders, Youth V.P. 
   Lanee Friedel, Auxiliaries V.P. 
   Adam Cohen, Treasurer 
   Howard Samson, Secretary 
   Jay Martus, Immediate Past President 
 
 

 
 
 
Board of Directors 
   Jonathan Andron 
   Nathan Avrunin 
   Benny Bejar 
   Michael Cohen 
   Stanley Cohen 
   Lee Friedel 
   Bruce Greenberg 
   Seth Lubin 
   Debbie Marcus 
   Troy Modlin 
   Debbie Regent 
   Alan Schuh 
   Cyndi Schulman 
   Stuart Sion 
   
   Andy Lessem, Men’s Club President 
   Lanee Friedel, Sisterhood President 
   Riva Wohl, Hazak President 
   Carly Rosner, USY President 
   Allan E. Ross, FSA, Executive Director Emeritus 
 

 Your Ad Can Be Placed 
Here! 

 

Ad Space is Now 
Available for our Monthly 

Digital Bulletin 
 

Call the Office 954-384-8265 


